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Re:  Possible City of Portland Sick Time Violation(s)

Ref:  

Pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 9 of the Portland City Code (“ordinance”), beginning January 1, 2014, employees who perform work within the city limits of Portland are entitled to accrue and use a maximum of 40 hours of sick time per year.  The City has contracted with Bureau of Labor and Industries (“BOLI”) to enforce its sick time ordinance.  Recently, BOLI received information suggesting that your business may not be complying with the requirements of Portland’s sick time ordinance, specifically:
While it is not necessary that you respond to this letter, please review your company's practices to ensure that employees are receiving sick time as required by the City’s ordinance.  Enclosed with this letter you will find a fact sheet which outlines the ordinance’s key features.  In addition, more specific information related to the requirements established by the ordinance may be found at www.portlandoregon.gov/sicktime.
If your company’s practices are in conflict with the ordinance, immediate and appropriate action must be taken to correct the situation.  In the event that this agency continues to receive information indicating that possible violations of the sick time ordinance are occurring, BOLI’s Wage and Hour Division may initiate an investigation of the matter and ultimately assess civil penalties for any violations.
Any questions regarding this particular complaint may be directed to the telephone number listed above.  General questions regarding the application of the Portland sick time ordinance may be directed to bolita@boli.state.or.us
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